
House Anti Davis-Bacon Coalition Seeks Repeal of New Davis-Bacon Rules  

• Action Needed:  Write Congress Opposing H.J. Res. 103.  

• Message For Congress:  

o Oppose H.J. Res. 103 –  

o Support Prevailing Wages and Registered Apprenticeship Programs  

o Endorse DOL’s Effort to Modernize and Simplify Davis-Bacon 

Background: On October 23rd the U.S. Department of Labor (DOL) Wage and Hour Division 
made final the Davis-Bacon Reform rules. SMACNA, months earlier, had reviewed and 
endorsed with comments the proposed and final rule to make long overdue reforms to both 
the Davis-Bacon rules and enforcement of those rules.  

• Those long opposed to prevailing wages, registered apprenticeship standards, PLAs, 
minimum wages, and basic labor standards, are seeking to kill the new rules- using the 
Congressional Review Act (CRA) and a coalition of misguided Representatives. 

• The CRA allows Congress, by majority vote, to overturn any regulation within 60 days 
of becoming final. Congress has 30 more days to pass H.J. Res. 103. 

• H.J. Resolution 103 was sponsored by two dozen zealous anti Davis-Bacon GOP 
Members of the House. We are asking SMACNA members favoring the Davis-Bacon 
rules to oppose the repeal effort (H.J. Res. 103).  

• It is therefore imperative that the Congress hear from YOU and our members in force 
about the need to strike down H.J. Res. 103 and make these new reforms permanent.   

SMACNA encourages each of its chapters and contractors to contact their Representative to 
seek their opposition to H.J. Res. 103. This vote is based upon a misguided effort to kill the 
long overdue and extremely valuable new rules strongly endorsed by SMACNA and all our 
prevailing wage allies, from management to labor organizations.   

Remember: The CRA action period to pass H.J. Res. 103 could occur any moment until 
December 23, 2023.   

Let Congress know you Oppose H.J. Res. 103 and strongly  Support Prevailing 
Wages and Registered Apprenticeship Programs and this historic effort to 
modernize and simplify Davis-Bacon after decades of trying to do so for union 
contractors and the taxpayers.  



 

 



 


